
	

1212 New York Ave. N.W. 	
Suite 900	
Washington, DC 20005  Free markets. Real solutions.	
202.525.5717  www.rstreet.org

 	

	

Testimony from: 

Marc Hyden, Southeast Region Director, R Street Institute 

March 6, 2018 

Thank you so much for this opportunity to testify. My name is Marc Hyden. I am a Georgian, 

and I am also the Southeast region director for the R Street Institute, a nonprofit, nonpartisan, 

public policy organization. We strive to promote free markets and effective government policies 

in many areas, including tobacco harm reduction. 

 

I am here today to express reservations about the proposed Tobacco Free Generation Ordinance. 

While I am certain that the author drafted this proposal with the best of intentions and that R 

Street shares many of his concerns, I believe the ordinance would not reduce tobacco use and 

would instead have negative effects on Winterville’s residents.  

 

My greatest concern is that the ordinance would ban reduced-harm tobacco products without 

considering their health benefits. These reduced-harm products include e-cigarettes, which are 

now the number one quit-method that smokers employ.i A recent study found e-cigarettes to be 

95-percent less-harmful than combustible cigarettes.ii  In fact, the Office of the Surgeon General 

has stated that e-cigarettes’ effects on the body are similar to those of nicotine gum, patches and 

lozenges.iii  

 

The proposed prohibition of harmful tobacco products alone will simply be ineffective. The city 

is roughly 2.6 square miles and surrounded by the rest of Georgia, where all forms of tobacco are 

legal for adults. There’s nothing to stop tobacco users from going elsewhere for these products. 

As such, this ordinance would not reduce usage in Winterville but would limit tobacco-generated 

tax-revenue within the city. 

 

Blanket bans on traditional tobacco usage and reduced-harm alternatives, as found in this 

proposal, will not realize their intended consequences if enacted. They would be symbolic 

moves, at best.  

 

Given that prohibition will come up short of its goal, it’s important to provide safer alternatives. 

If Winterville’s proposed prohibition excluded reduced-harm products, then the community’s 

inhabitants would have the option of either seeking healthier smoking-alternatives near their 

home or traveling outside of the city to purchase traditional tobacco products. Thus, excluding 

reduced-harm products from this ban would encourage healthier living by making reduced-harm 

products more convenient for consumers to purchase than their more harmful counterparts.  

 



Instead of pursuing the prohibition route, then, the city should encourage consumers to use less-

risky alternatives. After all, the ordinance reads, “[C]igarette smoking among high school 

students is at the lowest level in more than two decades.” This is evidence that current tobacco-

control and harm-reduction measures are working, even in the absence of blanket bans.  

 

If those in Winterville want continued progress in smoking-reduction, then their focus should be 

on what has caused this reduction and what can encourage further decline. Prohibition is not the 

answer. Public education and encouraging healthier alternatives is. Rather than seeking to 

prohibit effective quit-methods and reduced-harm alternatives, we ought to be promoting them. 

At R Street, that’s where we would like the conversation to be. 
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